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Dear Parent/Carer,
Today, the Christmas decorations, tree and Nativity scene added some additional cheer to the school and on Sunday, Advent begins, which is a special time in the year and a period of hope. Although this year has been a very difficult one, and continues to be for many people, Advent allows us to look forward to the joy of Christmas, but also to reflect on the contributions we make, as a school, to the wider community.
Within St Ambrose, there is a great deal of work currently underway to enable us to contribute to charitable work during Advent. The RE department delivered over 40 bags of food to the local foodbank this week and we are now collecting items such as hats, gloves, scarves, warm jackets and coats, that we can also donate to charities that will help to provide for others over the festive period. It is also our intention to continue to contribute to the foodbank throughout the year and we are still collecting food over the remainder of this term.
Monday will see the start of the Winter Assessment Programme for S4, and this will provide staff with a picture of the progress of young people as they move through the most difficult of academic sessions. We are also awaiting further information from SQA, with regards to formal assessment arrangements for S5/6 and we would hope that this will come sooner, rather than later.
Yesterday, I attended a virtual Cluster Meeting with colleagues from our partner primaries, and it is evident that we still need to think of alternative ways to deliver our transition activities as a result of the restrictions. However, we do hope to provide some information in advance of the Christmas break to P7 learners and their families and we will work collectively as a Cluster to formulate a programme for the remainder of the session.

Over the last six weeks, I have been highly impressed with so many of our young people and this has been reflected in my previous communications. However, over the last two weeks, we have received a few concerns or complaints from members of the community with regards to litter within the community; most commonly during the lunch break at the Gartsherrie shops. I would ask our young people to be mindful of how they dispose of litter and to ensure that this is done responsibly.
It is also unfortunate that the conduct of a few young people reflects very poorly on the reputation of the school, particularly when so many of our young people present a very positive reflection of the school. Instances of physical confrontations taking place are simply unacceptable and it is a real concern that some young people believe that this is a suitable way to resolve disagreements. On Monday, I will speak to young people within the school to share my views on this and to make them fully aware of the consequences of their actions, including sanctions being imposed on those behaving in an unacceptable manner, but also the unfortunate reputational damage that this can cause to our school.
When sharing information with you, I have highlighted some of the things that are great about the school whilst also sharing some information that is not so pleasing. However, I would also remind the huge number of young people who represent the school each day in a positive way to continue to do so, as it does not go unnoticed – you are doing a fantastic job and a great service to our school! 

At assemblies last week, we emphasized the ABOUT standards, with behavior being a key feature of the acronym. For those young people who have unfortunately allowed themselves to become involved in conduct that is not acceptable whether in school or in the community, it is vital that you reflect on this and improve your standard in this area. Your behavior, actions and interactions with others should reflect the values, aims and vision of St Ambrose High School.
Advent is a season for reflection but also for hope. The banners that are displayed in our social area remind us of the joy, hope, love, faith and sense of peace that are synonymous with Christmas. We are all looking forward to the remainder of the term and whilst it is not as it would be normally, there is much to enjoy. 
Once again, thank you for taking the time to read this letter.
Have a great weekend!
Yours sincerely
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James McParland
Head Teacher
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